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Welcome to  Mary Immaculate Parish!   

We extend a warm welcome to all who attend 
our church. We hope our parish community will 
nourish your faith and that you will share your 
special gifts with us. If you are settling into 
Mary Immaculate full time, please contact the 
parish office to register.  

Masks covering the mouth and nose are now 
required at all times during the 11am Mass at 
MI, with the brief exception of the moment of 
reception of Holy Communion.  

 Office hours 8am to 3pm Monday-Friday                         
660-665-2466 (voice)    www.miparish.org                                                                                            
80-AD-BVMARY (text)                                  

Msgr. Marion Makarewicz, V.F., Pastor 
Monsignor.Mak@miparish.org                                          

Lynn Carter, OFS  secretary@miparish.org  
Kindly submit bulletin items for publication by 3pm on 
the Monday prior. Thank you! 

Mary Immaculate School  660-665-1006     

Sacrament of Reconciliation                                   
Fridays and Saturdays, 4:30 p.m. in the church 
and by appointment.                                                       
Baptism                                                                            
Contact the Parish Center for requirements.                                                           
Marriage                                                                               
Six months notice required for preparation.   
Communion to the Sick                                                     
Please contact the Parish Center.  Also, please  
inform the office if a parishioner is in the 
hospital or nursing home.                                                                              
Mary Immaculate Catholic Cemetery                                              
615 S. Jamison St.  Contact the Parish Center 
for information.             

Accessible Entrance to the Church                        
There is accessible parking and a ramp entrance 
into the church at the back of the school.  
Approach is through the alley which opens onto 
New St. next to the rectory garage.                                                                                                                                        

St. Rose of Lima 
911 Rombauer Ave. 
Novinger, MO 63559 



Readings For The Week 

The sanctuary lamp is 
offered for a special intention              

by Barb Williams 

Calendar of Events 

 

                                                                                                                                                 
Brother Knights, we need you!  The harvest is great, and the 
workers are few, so please sign up to work at the Lenten 
Fish Frys.  If you missed the February meeting, please 
contact Jim McCormick (660-956-2990, 
jmccormi@truman.edu) or Lance Llewellyn (660-626-7373, 
yesterdaysgarage@gmail.com) to volunteer.   

 

Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament on Fridays from 

7:30am until 6pm 

Stewardship News 

Budget Goal per Month  $ 47,920              
Weekly Goal       $ 11,060  
January Offertory       $ 51,155             
Difference                        +$ 3,235 
Week 1        $ 7,970 
Week 2        $ 11,450 
Week 3           $ 6,200 
Week 4        $ 6,217 
Week 5        $ 5,031 
Electronic Transfers      $ 14,287  

 
  Lifeline Baby Bottle Blessing Campaign 

Please return your bottle by this Sunday.  
Thanks! 

                        Mary Immaculate   
Monday             No Mass 
Tuesday   5:30pm    OPEN 
Wednesday 8:00am    For the People 
     12:00pm  † Vi Martin 
Thursday   8:00am    OPEN 
Friday    7:00 am  † Baby Michael Olson     
Saturday  5:30pm     Judi and †Joe Misale 
Sunday   9:00am   † Emily Kate Kirk 

Masks required 11:00am    † William L. “Bill” Early                          

            St. Rose                                 
Sunday   7:30am   For the People       

           Newman Center                             
Wednesday 6:30pm       † Robert Theobald, Sr.                                                   
Sunday   11:00am    

Mass Intentions: February 20-26, 2022 

Monday,  February 20—Weekday in Ordinary Time  
 6:30pm Scouts, Cafeteria and Gym 
Tuesday, February 21—Saint Peter Damian, Bishop and   
             Doctor of the Church 
 4:00pm Bible Study, Parish Center                                      
 6:30pm Parish Finance Council, Parish Center                                                
Wednesday, February 22—Ash Wednesday                    
 6:30pm PSR and Youth Ministry go to Mass                      
Thursday, February 23—Saint Polycarp, Bishop and Martyr 
 3:00pm Ignatian Adventure group, Parish Center       
 6:00pm Parish Pastoral Council, Parish Center                                             
Friday, February 24—Friday after Ash Wednesday                      
 12:30pm Stations of the Cross, Church                       
 4:30pm Confessions, Church  
 5:00pm Fish Fry, Cafeteria/Church basement  
 7:00pm Stations of the Cross, Church                            
Saturday, February 25—Saturday after Ash Wednesday 
 4:30pm Confessions, Church 
Sunday, February 26-–First Sunday of Lent   

Monday: Sir 1:1-10; Ps 93:1-2, 5; 
Mk 9:14-29 
Tuesday: Sir 2:1-11; Ps 37:3-4, 18-
19, 27-28, 39-40; Mk 9:30-37 
Wednesday: Jl 2:12-18; Ps 51:3-
6ab, 12-14, 17; 2 Cor 5:20 — 6:2; Mt 
6:1-6, 16-18 
Thursday: Dt 30:15-20; Ps 1:1-4, 6; 
Lk 9:22-25 
Friday: Is 58:1-9a; Ps 51:3-6ab, 18-
19; Mt 9:14-15 
Saturday: Is 58:9b-14; Ps 86:1-6; 
Lk 5:27-32 
Sunday: Gn 2:7-9; 3:1-7; Ps 51:3-6, 
12-13, 17; Rom 5:12-19 Mt 4:1-11  

ASH WEDNESDAY MASSES 

 

8am and noon at MI 

6:30pm at Newman 



February Birthdays  
C

ongratulations to these people!  If you have a 
F

ebruary anniversary or birthday and you are 
not on the list, or if you prefer no 
acknow

ledgem
ent be printed in the bulletin, 

  Melina Mansfield  
  Mollie Mansfield             
2/21   Audrey Wichmann            
2/24 Aiden Bergman   
  Christian Bergman               
  Emil Helmich                   
2/25  James Cox                 
  Kelsea McKim               
  Paula Swisher                 
2/27  Beverly Compton  
  Glenn Neuweg                
2/28  Joseph Behnen          
  Luke Cahalan        
  Eldon Grissom   
  Regina Lindhorst               

  Dorothy Selby                          
2/7  Clement Kalonda              
2/8  Sarah Curtis                     
  Tim Herbst                              
2/9  Sandy Lammers             
2/12  Debbie Lechner    
  Anna Moore                   
2/13  Nicole Easley                
  Mia Palumbo                   
2/16  Sabrina Horst                
2/18  Lovella Schmitz             
2/19  Lorna Begley                      
  Larry Ewing          
  Tammy Kriegshauser                 
2/20  Rachel Case               

2/1  John DeLeeuw                  
  Rebecca Head                         
2/2  Divine Khonde                 
  Griffin Peper                     
2/3  Amelia Carillo                       
  Charlie Cooper                               
  Dan Lammers                      
2/4   Megan Gregory                            
  Lori Shook                      
2/5 Jordan Bahr                         
  John Dahlman                  
  Christine Kuttenkuler   
  Delaney Maag                       
  Judy Neuweg                  
2/6  Nicole Roberts     

February                              
Wedding Anniversaries                

Charles Lemley & Margaret Wilson, 36 years on 2/14              
Michael and Melissa Grgurich, 24 years on 2/20 

Quilt tickets for 2023 are on sale, at $10 each.  
Tickets are good all year, so you can win more 
than once! The most recent donation from the 
Piecemakers to the parish was the 
replacement of the HVAC system in the parish 
center, for which we are very grateful! 

Rest in Peace 

Vi Martin 

Diocese of Jefferson City contributes 
to  earthquake relief in                                   

Turkey and Syria 
“The Diocese of Jefferson City offers our prayers for 
everyone impacted. We ask God to send his help 
and comfort as the people of Turkey and Syria work 
to recover from this tragedy,” said the Most 
Reverend W. Shawn McKnight, Bishop of Jefferson 
City. “As we offer our prayers, we also send this giŌ 
of financial support, which comes from all Catholics 
in our diocese through our work to live out a 
spirituality of stewardship. We have a commitment 
to help all those in need, and we hope our sacrifice 
can make a posiƟve impact in Turkey and Syria as 
recovery efforts conƟnue.”  
 
Catholics who wish to send addiƟonal individual 
contribuƟons are encouraged to donate to Catholic 
Relief Services (support.crs.org) or the Catholic Near 
East Welfare AssociaƟon (cnewa.org/donate/) 

                   Looking for an instrumentalist to  
     commit to play at 9am Sunday Mass  
   either 1 or 2 times a month.            
   Singers are already in place. If    
    interested, please call the                                            
  parish center or Joan at                                   
665-6521. Alternatively, you can email 
joaneyjones@yahoo.com 



From the Pastor  

                                                                                           
Lenten PreparaƟons 

One of my internet streaming services regularly 
serves up adverƟsements for help with dealing with 
a parƟcularly modern problem. The service is a 
subscripƟon management app called Truebill that 
promises to eliminate unwanted expenses by 
making it easy to cancel a monthly subscripƟon 
service. 

I did some digging and found out that yes, this is a 
thing. There are five major players in the 
subscripƟon management applicaƟon market. It 
made me also look for an app that would manage 
one’s subscripƟon management apps. Shades of the 
One Ring of Power came over me:  One app to find 
them and in the darkness bind them. 

I admit there is some uƟlity here. I recall a Ɵme 
when I was subscribed to a cookbook of the month 
club. AŌer a year, I got at discount all the cookbooks 
I needed. The monthly offerings really didn’t appeal 
to me, but I never managed to cancel them before 
the deadline. I confess to carrying a subscripƟon or 
two for way longer than necessary in my day. One 
never knows when it will be useful. SomeƟmes it’s 
hard to let go. SomeƟmes it’s hard to find your user 
credenƟals to authenƟcate to cancel. 

The problem isn’t really new from the digital world. 
There have been subscripƟon services for centuries. 
Insurance is one of those services. Think about that. 
I’d say we are preƩy vulnerable to subscripƟon 
services of all kinds if we stop and consider all our 
monthly expenses. 

Catholics really shouldn’t need these management 
apps, the truth be told. We have Lent. Seriously. The 
call to conversion implies that we should simplify 
our lives. Not just for the 40 days of Lent. But 
actually eliminate things that are just not good for 
us once and for all.  

There are three components of our Lenten “sin 
management app”. Prayer, fasƟng, almsgiving. It’s a 
methodical process. We spend more Ɵme and 
energy on prayer, especially in listening to God 
suggest what needs to be goƩen rid of. In prayer, 
we join our daily journey to Christ’s Way of the 

Cross. Through fasƟng and self-denial we put the 
skids to our endless desires that cause us and others 
so much trouble. And by almsgiving—charity of 
word, deed, and substance—we reinforce a habitual 
inclinaƟon to do good and avoid evil. 

There are actually some good mobile apps for 
managing your Lenten resoluƟons. Some are found 
in the context of a bigger Catholic app. Some are 
bespoke apps that help you plan your Lent and track 
your progress. They can be quite helpful.  

However you do it, planning your Lent requires 
some Ɵme, effort and organizaƟon. Recall that there 
are three goals to Lenten discipline. First, we are 
answering the conƟnuing call to conversion. “Turn 
away from sin and believe in the Gospel.”  

We pray the Our Father each and every day 
throughout the year. We acknowledge that we 
conƟnually need forgiveness and need to offer 
forgiveness. Sin and the effects of sin work against 
grace to turn us away from God. Lent is a dedicated 
season to equip us with more weapons in the daily 
struggle against temptaƟon that persists every day 
of our lives. Lent is a Ɵme to offer forgiveness to 
others, to be reconciled before God. 

The celebraƟon of the Sacrament of ReconciliaƟon 
must be a part of the Lenten discipline. Our 
communal ReconciliaƟon service is Sunday, March 
26 at 2:00 PM at the Newman Center. OpportuniƟes 
for Confession will conƟnue weekly at 4:30 PM on 
Fridays and before Mass at 4:30 PM on Saturdays. 

The second goal of Lent is to join ourselves more 
closely to the Passion of Christ. The Mass is the 
privileged liturgy where the Paschal Mystery is 
encountered. Commiƫng to aƩending one of the 
weekday Masses is a good Lenten pracƟce.  

The StaƟons of the Cross are the most eloquent 
devoƟons that increase in us the awareness of the 
suffering Christ both in the first passion, but also the 
conƟnuing passion of Christ manifested in the lives 
of those who suffer so much evil in the world. No 
Catholic should go through Lent without 
parƟcipaƟng in the StaƟons of the Cross. Mary 
Immaculate will have two opportuniƟes each Friday 
in Lent; one at 12:30 PM with the students when 
school is in session, and one at 7:00 PM. Our acts of 



self-denial, like fasƟng on Ash Wednesday and Good 
Friday and other days of Lent, and abstaining from 
meat on Fridays in Lent also invite us to conform our 
wills more to Christ’s.  

It is important to recall that the greatest prayer is 
found in the liturgies of the Church. Sunday Mass is 
essenƟal, especially to hear the call to conversion 
that the Word preaches on the Sundays of Lent. The 
culminaƟon of all our Lenten pracƟces is Holy Week. 
Missing the liturgies of Holy Week, especially the 
Mass of the Lord’s Supper and the Solemn 
CelebraƟon of the Lord’s Passion and Death would 
be like training for the Olympics and then deciding 
that you don’t want to travel to the venue and 
compete for the gold. 

The third goal of Lent is to dispose us to celebrate 
the Paschal Mystery. Without the Easter 
ProclamaƟon, Lent would merely be a program of 
self-improvement:  “Lord, by your cross and 
resurrecƟon, you have set us free. You are the 
Savior of the world.”  

Lent reminds us that true love requires sacrifice. Our 
embrace of the discomfort, pain, and even suffering 
that comes to us in Lent makes us aware of how 
much we need God’s assistance, the daily bread of 
grace, to live each day. Easter Sunday, the Octave of 
Easter ending in Divine Mercy Sunday, and the 
whole Easter season is a conƟnual proclamaƟon that 
the Lord is truly risen and lives among us. Our hope 
does not end in death. Our hope is eternal life in 
heaven. 

This then is the true goal of Lent, and indeed our 
spiritual lives:  to live more fully in the glory of the 
ResurrecƟon. These sacred seasons do make us a 
truly Easter people, a Church who can be recognized 
by the light of faith, hope and love we bring into the 
world. We strive to fulfill our mission as “Christ-
bearers”, the anointed ones who also bear the name 
of Christ and  who conƟnue to proclaim the giŌ of 
salvaƟon to a world so desperate to hear the Good 
News. 

Thank you to all the organizers, aƩendees, and 
sponsors  who made the 2023                           
Sweetheart Dinner a success! 

The longest-married couple 
present:  Bill and Mary Kay 
Crnic, 58 years! 



Our Parish School of Religion or 
PSR Program is for all Parish 
children who are in Preschool (age 
4) through 8th grade who are not 
enrolled at Mary Immaculate 
School.  We meet at Mary 

Immaculate School on most Wednesday nights 
6:30-7:45 pm.  This year, the 7th/8th Graders will 
have Confirmation preparation and attendance is 
required for the students to be confirmed.   

Contact me at chris.koch@miparish.org to register 
your child(ren) if you are a new family in the Parish.            

~Chris Koch, Mary Immaculate PSR Coordinator  

                                                                                                               
                                                                                                                         
                                                                         

DATES TO REMEMBER:           

Feb. 20 – No School; President’s Day                               
Feb. 21 – Assembly, 3rd thru 8th grades                      
Feb. 22 – Ash Wednesday                                            
Feb. 24 – Stations of the Cross, 12:30 pm          
Feb. 25 – Speech Meet, Mexico 

Tuesday Afternoon Bible Study 
Group meets at 4-5:15pm on Tuesday 
afternoons. All are welcome to attend.  
We are currently discussing the 
upcoming Sunday readings.  Come as 

you are—no prep necessary! For more info, please 
contact Sharon at smcgahan@truman.edu or 660-
988-7012. 

A Young Adult Bible Study has begun.  We take 
an in-depth look at the upcoming readings 
proclaimed at Mass. Please contact Taylor Leffers by 
email at taylorleffers96@gmail.com for more 
information.  

If you, or someone you know, has been 
thinking about being Baptized, or 
Confirmed, or being received into  full 
communion of the Catholic Church, 

please contact RCIA Coordinator Taylor Leffers   
(217-653-0518; taylorleffers96@gmail.com).  

Mass at Newman at 6:30pm 

[May] we continue our 
journey in light of the 
encyclical Laudato Si’. 
During this month of 
February we dwell on 
the importance of the 
family in caring for our common home. 
Reinforce what inside the home is already 
beautiful, important, on the part of children, 
teenagers, anyone inside the home who already 
has a sensitivity of an integral ecology. This care 
for our common home means a deep love. Not 
just formal, superficial, but a true love with 
respect to one’s neighbor and also to future 
generations. 
(Excerpt from Friar Carlos Acácio Gonçalves Ferreira, Rector of 
the Sanctuary of Spoliation (Santuario della Spogliazione); 
spiritual guide of the Laudato Si’ Circle of Assisi) 

Pews from the St. Aloysius 
church in Baring are being 
offered to interested 
individuals.  To be added to a 

list of interested individuals, leave your contact 
information at St. Joseph rectory, Edina, at 660
-397-2183.  Deadline for calls is Friday, 
February 24, 2023.  Pews will be available for 
pick up at Train Town Storage in Baring on 
Saturday, March 4, 2023, between 9 AM and 12 
noon, weather permitting.  Pews measure about 
13 feet long.  Pews are as is, where is.  Freewill 
donations accepted.   

 

                                                                                    

Sonny Ervin Leyden                        
son of Skyler and Sarah                                    

baptized February 12, 2023 

            Clara Ann Sweet                                             
     daughter of Jake and Catie                                                  

         baptized January 22, 2023 

Welcome 



The Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for 
February: that parishes, placing 
communion at the center, may 
increasingly become communities of 
faith, fraternity and welcome towards those 
most in need.  

Bishop McKnight’s Prayer Intention for 
February:  for engaged couples preparing 
for marriage in our Church; that they 
may grow together in their love for one 

another as they seek to enrich their matrimonial 
commitments with the grace of God. 

Theresa Armentrout, Debi Barlow, Emily 
Bartholomew, daughter of Clive Renfroe, Laura 
Bell, Mary Maye Bennett, Sheryll Bentley, Sam 
Berendzen, Deacon Ken & Marianne Berry, Dan 
Bishop, Troy Bruner, son of Denise & Mike 
Bruner, Roger Butt, Verla Choitz, sister of Carol 
McCoy, Beverly Compton, Raquel Cooley, friend 
of V.R. Hatfield, Reid Cowan, Kristina Crockett, 
Carol Daugherty, Carol Davis, Willa Deiters, 
Mary & Scott Detring, Larry Dieker, brother of 
Sandy Lammers, Larry Duarte, Ann Ferguson, 
Sheldon Fessler, friend of the Behnen family, 
Annie Fisher, Amy Fleshman, Paula Foster, Mike 
Fox, Caitlin Frushour Estes, family of Maxine 
Martin, Amy Frye, Steve Frye, Pamela Gobier, 
niece of Bobbi Hogenson, Dorothy Gonnerman, 
Anne Gramling, Flo Griesbaum, Caleb Griffel, 
Beverly & Gary Grubrich, Bill Hannant, Susan 
Hellmer, sister of Sandy Lammers, Tracy Herman, 
sister of Marsha Jones, Tony Hettinger, Don 
Hoerner, Bobbi Hogenson, Rick Hoskins, father 
of Susan Speak, Kathy Howard, Patsy Jones, Dr. 
Charles Kline, Steve Koch, brother of Chris Koch 
and Susan Foster, Thomasa Koch, sister-in-law of 
Chris Koch and Susan Foster, Gannon 
Kriegshauser, great nephew of Mark & Judy 
Blacksmith, Pat Lehr, Tim Lewin, Thomas Lorenz, 
Rita Ludden, Logan Maher, Mary Martin, Allison 
McBee, cousin of Don McCoy, Ron McClanahan, 
Carmelita McVay,  Maureen Militzer, friend of the 
Kurz family, Judi Misale, Annie Morin, Glenn 
Neuweg, Gay Nichting, Jo Ann Pearce, Jerry 
Platt, Vivian Prose, sister of Darice Todd,  
Aleksandra Pulsucki, Sherri Ray, Florence Rene, 
Clive Renfroe, Joey Renick, Tina Rinaldi, family 
of Martin Rupe, brother in law of Maxine Martin, 
Rick Sayre, Donna Schmitt, Bernard Schreck, 
father of Marsha Jones, Joe Schreck, cousin of 
Marsha Jones, Dorothy Selby, Carolyn Shaffer, 
Dawn Shaw, daughter of Willa Deiters, Jean Ann 
Sidwell, Cindy Sigmund, sister of Lucky Wertin, 
Judy Skiggs, friend of Bess Willis, Madonna 
Sorell, Jim & JoAnne Spalding, Tim Spencer, 
Tammy Tarr, Kaitlin (Early) Taylor, Helen Todd, 
mother of Brian Todd, Susan Wallin, Mother of 
Melissa Passe, Lisa Welch, Wilma Wellman, 
Bryant Western, grandson of Mary Jane Kiefer, 
Gerhard and Elisabeth Wiedermann, parents of 
Andrea Davis, Barb Williams, Delana Wilson, Rod 
Yuskis, Junior Zuccarini, brother of Elsie Eddy, 
Brian Zweimiller, brother-in-law of Brian and 
Darice Todd.  

Please contact the parish center to have a name 
added to or removed from the prayer list. 

Please Pray For Our Sick Loved Ones 

The Knights of Columbus Lenten 
Fish Fry is back in the Mary 
Immaculate School cafeteria! 
Doors will open on Fridays at 
5:00 PM and serving will 
continue until 7:00 PM so people 
can attend Stations of the 
Cross.  Take-out and baked fish 
orders can be placed online 
starting Ash Wednesday 

at https://tinyurl.com/MIFishFryOrder.  Orders 
submitted before 3:00 PM the day of fish fry will 
be waiting for you when you arrive. Look for the 
bulletin insert with more information and we 
hope to see you there. 




